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2

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

G S

~

-

If we will come to order and

3

reduce the number of meetings in the room to just the one

4

being chaired here, the Commission will move on this

5

afternoon with another meeting in its series of revised

6

licensing procedures.

7

What I would like to do this afternoon is to see

8

how the Commission appears to stand on questions of Board

9

sua sponte powers, on the one hand, and thresholds for

10

contentions, on the other, and we also have a last-minute

11

retyped version of the policy statement which the counsel's

12

office has produced smoking off th€ presses just a minute

13

ago reflecting

14

yesterday.

15

ou~

assorted eiits and comments of

I would like to get to that, too, if possible.
Going back to the first two subjects, Len, if I

1°6

ask you to guide us in to these, will that put you in an

17

embarrassing position?

18

MR. BICKWIT:

19

(Laughter.)

20

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

21

That has never stopped you.

If you would rather that I

flounder ah eacj., why I guess I could. But why don't I ask you

22 .to start us into it.
23

MR. BICKWIT:

The sua sponte powers.

When this

24

was discussed earlier the threshold question was related to

25

whether you wanted to consider this on its own or whether
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3

1

this was to be taken up only in the context of some

2

generalized statement with respect to the hearing process in

3

general.

-4-·-·-

-~-

We recommended that it was something that could

b~_:

5 -considered on its own without regard to a full explication
proc~ss.

of the rationale for tha hearing

7

w_ould form the backdrop of various Commissioners• reactions

8

to various propositions, but we did not feel it was

9

necessary to await some kind of formal statement.

10

Obviously

tha~-

6

You have a request that was made and satisfied

11

with respect to the furnishing .of some kind of data base.--

12

It was asked is this a factor that· consumes a lot of staff

13

time and. do the boards in fact make use of this power

14

occasionally or more frequently than that, and you now have

15

papers from various offices on that question.

•

I think it also ought to be noted before yqu start

16
17

the discussion that there are a number of options that can

18

be taken in this area.

19

Some that come to mind and have been mentioned

20

before at the table are to deal with the general matter in

21

the policy statement.

22

Beyond that to deal with the rule either by

23

eliminating it or modifying it in a way under which the

24

~cards

25

without first coming to_ the Commission or first going to the

would retain the power but would not exercise it
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4

1

staff.

2

If the route is taken that the Commission should

3

be consulted first, then you have the additional sub-options

4

of how does the.Commission express itself.

5

approval?

6

basis considered approved unless disapproved?

7

matters that are before the Commission.

8.

9
10

Is the proposal to go forward on the sua sponte
These are all

I would suggest that you take i t from there, Mr.
Chairman, and then proceed to get reactions as to what
options various Commissioners look upon with favor.

11

CHAIRMAN

12

There are these assorted· possible ways of treating

13

15

you like to hear from Messrs. Rosenthal and Cotter?

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

I am· always glad to hear

from Messecs Rosenthal and Cotter.

18

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

19

latter.

20

you want to summarize those

21
22

All right, let me do that.

Would the Commissioners prefer to comment or would

16

17

HENDRIE~

or not treating the subject.

14

e

Does it give

I guess I would prefer the

Since Allen gotten something written down to us, do

MR. ROSENTHAL:

vi~ws?

I was going to simply stand on

the ---

23

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE•

24

(Laughter.)

25

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

Stand on the written word.

He submitted a written
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1

testimony.

2

MR. ROSENTHAL:

I did you a large favor: in

3

reducing this to writing as I thought you didn't have to

4

hear me.

5

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

6

(Laughter.)

7

MR. ROSENTHAL:

You did.

But again just in a sentence or

8

two I endeavored in this paper to set forth my.concept, and

9

I think that concept is shared by most of my colleagues,

10

with regard to what the hearing process is all about.

11

Against that background I indicated the

r~asons

12

why i t seems to us that the sua sponte authdrity should be

13

retained.

14

I did indicate that while it is not our

p~rception

15

that this authority has been abused either by licensing

16

boards or: by appeal boards that· we would have no problem if

17

the Commission decided to condition the exercise of that

18

authority upon the obtaining of prior Commission approval.

·· 19

I did note in that Commission that if the

20

Commission adopted that option we would be very hopeful that

21

when that approval was sought that the Commission would

22

either grant it or deny it with some degree of expedition in

23

order: to avoid the proceeding being held up.

24
25

I would just say as I did in the paper that we
think that the Diablo Canyon planned proceeding was a very
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6

1

good illustration of wby this kind of authority should be

2

retained~

3.

was called upon to determine a contested issue, to wit, the

Here was an appeal board in Diablo Canyon that

4 .adequacy of the security plan for Diablo.
Now, the in~ervenors have made certain specific

5

6

attacks upon that plan.

7

examined the plan saw two other potential problems.

8

weren't sure whether they were problems or not but on the

9

face of things they appeared to be potential problems.
Now~

10

The appeal board members when they
They

as the sua ·sponte authority is interpreted by
b~ard

11

the staff at least the appeal

12

deal with those two specific issues not raised by a party

13

was exercising this authority.

14"

in asking the staff to

It follows from that that if the

author~ty

had not

.15 ·existed the appeal board in making this overall assessment
16

of the adequacy .of the plan could not have inquired into

17 · those two matters and it would have had to go ahead and pass
18

judgment on the plan simply on the basis of those particular

19

co~~laints

20

Now from my perhaps naive perspective that makes utterly no

21

sense at all.

or concerns that had been raised by intervenors.

22

Now, the suggestion has been made that an

23

alternative to having the appeal board do it is to re£er the·

24

matter to the staff.

25

in my paper, I do not think that that is a viable

For the reasons that I have indicated
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alternitive, particularly in circumstances where thece is
p~ssed

2

reason to believe that the staff has-already

3

judgment on it once and has come to the conclusion that

4

there is no problem in that area and it is scarcely.likely

5

or highly probable that they are going to take another hard

6

look at it or certainly there is no reason why the public

7

would be confident that

8

it.

9

~nother

its

hard look is being taken at

The other suggestion was that it be left to the

10

Commission. You know,. that the appeal board instead of going

11

into itself refer it to the Commission.

12

problem with that if it is again really essentially in the

13

context of the appeal board saying to the Commission okay we

14

have seen this problem and we would like to go fo~ward with

15

this and, Commission, you tell us whether you vant us to do

16

that or not.

17

I don't have any

So for those basic reasons which again are

18

developed at some greater length in my memorandum to ·

19

Commissioner Ahearne of April 20, I would recommend the

20

retention of the authority, subject to any conditions that

21

the Commission might wish to. impose upon the exercise of

22

that authority to assure that i t

23

Commission, unlike myself, reaches the conclusion that there

24

has either been abuse in the past or that there is a real

25

potential for abuse.

isn~t

abused if the
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'.

l

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

.e

I don't have a problem

2

with the Commission review of the sua sponte proposals.,

3

especially because my conception 0£ the hearing process is

~

that~

5

controversy~among

6

extra twist to it, I don•t mind having the Commission tak& a

T

look.

8

in the first instance, it exists to resolve matters in

I do

the parties.

th~nk

Therefore when it has this

though that when a matter seems to the

9· Board to be sufficiently important to be worth reviewing
10

that there ought to be at ieast some presumption in favor of

11

~ts

12

would not want a situation in which the Board wanted to take

in fact being reviewed.

What I have in mind is that I

13 · up an issua and it was simply referred to us and then on
14

votes of two to two or other even numbers the bdard was not

15

permitted to review it.

16

I think of the posture in which i t should come up

17

as being one in which in. effect the board has said we would

·18

19
20

21
·22

take review of this matter' under our sua sponte powers and
it wouLd take an affirmative Commission vote to reject
CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:
question of timeliness.

that~

You could also deal with the

If you wanted to set it up so that

it required in fact a majority action by the Commission
to
I

23

stop it and

24

some reasonable time.

25

majority of the Commission has not advised the boards

prev~nt

the exercise you

c~uld

set it up with

You know, the rule would say if a
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9

otherwise within 14 days, or whatever, why they go ahead and
2 -do as they wish.
3

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

Why not simply have the

4

boards notify us when they intend to-take up issues on their

5

own if they are not going to do that instantly.

6.
7
8
9
10

COMMISSIONER AHiARNE~

What would you have us do

after the notif ica ti on?
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

If you want to tell them

n·ot to do it, we just tell them not to do it.
CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

That would be just the same

11 - configuration because the boards would _then go ahead and
a~low th~

12

take it ·up after some brief time

Commission· to

13

advise them otherwise if a majoritt preferred.

14

Tonr, what ara your comments 6n ~his·subject?

15 .

MR. COTTER;

16

First in the logic of the system the boards are

I have two principal comments.

Commis~ioners

17

delegated the authority of the

18

reviews of these license applications.

19

logical within that system to remove some portions of

20~ Co~mission's

authority.

to conduct

I do not think it
th~

By analogy, for example, I do not

21

think that the· Commission would tie its own hands in those

22

license applications which it reviews and decline to inquire

23

into something which. occurred to them which may not have

24

been highlighted by the staff.

25

make sense to me.

So the logic of it does not
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Secondly,

+ do

not think from the preliminary data

2

that I have been able to assemble and that assembled by the

3

Offite of the Executive Legal Director that there

·4

any sua sponte

5

Since 1975.

problem~

~s

in fact

The authority has been in existence

6

In our examination of the situation in those cases

7

which went to decision we found I believe only six out of 20

8

proceedings where sua sponte questions were raised.

9

tho~e

10

six half of them resulted in some condition on the

license.

11

12

Then of

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

NRR has a slight

disagreement wi.th you in that inte·rpretation.
MR. ·coTTEB:

13

Secondly, if I understand the

14

Executive Legal Director's data, it indicates .that staff

15

time devoted to sua sponte questions amounts to something

16

less than two percent and possibly one percent of total

17

staff time.

18

If I understand your data, you ·found only, 14

1.9

proceedings in the last six years in which sua spon te time

20

was required of the staff and I believe there has beeri

~

somewhere between 45 and 60 proceedings during that period

22

of time.

23

Taking the proceedings in which there were sua

24

sponte questi6ns and staff time was devoted to them, and·

25

without going into the question of the figures themselves, I
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find that only six

percen~

of that staff time was devoted to

2

su~

3

proceeding, it was only three percent.

4

that do.es not point to a problem with sua sponte.

sponte questions and if you elimiate the North Anna

5

6

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

It seems to me that

Howard, why don.'t I ask for

your com men ts.

7"

MR. SHAPAR:

I think the sua sponte authority

8

ought to· be removed and I will explain why..

~

~re

two basic
No~

10

prem~ses

that everyone can subscribe to.

t, the boards ought to resolve matters that

11·

have been put in controversy by the parties.

12

No. 2, an issue that is

1a ought not to be
14 .

I think there

~dentified·by

the Board

ignored~

Now, I don't think it follows as a matter of

15:

inelectable logic.that because the board identifies

16.

someth~ng

17

the ACRS and missed by the staff that it necessarily follows

18

that

that has been missed by the ·applicant, missed by

b~cause

the board .has identified an issue that

19 . everybody else missed that the board has to
20
21

22
23

determ~ne

i t in

ad.judicatory con text.
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

Are you talking about CP's

as well as OL's?
MR. SHAPAR:

No.

I am talking only about OL's,

24

because there is no hearing at all in an OL unless somebody

25

raises an issue.

So if no one raises an issue at all the
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1

boards have nothing to do with the process.

The way the

2

present system works the only matters that are supposed to

3· be decided at an OL proceeding are the matters that parties
4

raise, except where.the board raises another issue sua

5

sponte.

That gets me-to the progression I was going through.

6

No one is atguing, as far as I know, and i t would
it~

7

only be a troglodyte that would argue

8

board raises an issue that the staff, the applicant and the

~·

ACRS

miss~d

that it ought.to be

that because a

ignored~

10

The qriestion is after it.has been identified by a

11

board, whether it is the appeal board or the hearing board,

12

whether i t inelectably follows that that issue that

13

supposedly everybody else missed and the· board picked· up has

14· to be resolved in: an adjudicatory context.
t&

logic is clearly that it does not.

16

It ought to be

17

The first option is to decide i t has to be decided
in an adjudicatory context.

20
2.1
22
23
24

25

to the Commission and the

Commission has several options.

18
19

ref~rred

I think the

Another option is the Commission can refer it to
the staff.
Another option is the Commission, if it is a
technical issue, it can refer i t to the

~CRS.

Or, No. 4, the Commission can decide it itself
because you have got to remember the boards are living in
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--

1

somewhat. of an ivory tower.

The only matters that· they

2

decide are matters that are raised in the hearings, whereas

3

the.Commission has the full sweep of policy and law and

4. everything else before it rinlike the boards.
5

I see no reason why the Commission shouldn't have

6

that option.

I don't see any reason why issues that are

7

raised by the ·boards ought: to be ignored, but they ought to

8

be referred to the Commission and the Commission should

9. decide whether or not it inelectably fol16ws that the only
10

way 0£ resolving an issue which a board raises is in an

11

adjudicatory context.
Why can't the Commissiofr refer it to the ACRS,

12
13

depend_ing on what the issue is?

14·

decide it itself?

15

refer i t back to the Boards?

Why can't the Commission

Why can•t the Commission, if it wants to,
But why does every issue
\

16

predeterminably have to be assigned back to the boards to be

17

resolved by the boards in an adjudicatory context?

18

because the board has identified
MR. COTTER:

. 19

~t.

Only

That is my position •

Can I respond to that?

It seems to

20

me that the maximum efficiency dictates that it should be

21.

resolved by the board if the board has 1dentified the issue

22

because at

23

through anywhere from a five to ten-year process.

point the application in question has gone

The hearing is where all of that has come into

24

25

tha~

focus.

To pull it then out of that.and set it aside and Say
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1

that this one ve will treat separately now that we have

2

progressed this far it seems to me not to be too efficient.

3

The second concern, one that occurs to me of that

4
·5

procedure,

~s

that, for example, and I don't want to into

specific issues but I guess I have to to be illustrative,

6

but in the Zion proceeding the Zion board took as a sua

7

sponte issue the question of leakage in one of the

8

It.was not a contention and it was raised in connection wittr

9

a limited appearance

10

systems~

statement~

I would_ take the position that if that board were

11 - to have said

~t

the point that it

~as

lim~ted

raised, and it was a
appearance

situation~

12

matter of great concern in·the

13

but if that board had said we will proceed with the

14

li~ensing

15

staff or to anybody· else, that i t would seriously undercut

process but we will refer that one back to the

15· the public confidence in what the board was doing in
17 conducting.its hearing.
18

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:. Howard, I wonder if we

19 follow your suggestion whether we wouldn't then be flooded
20

with a tremendous number of issu~s because doing it your way

21

the board in effect takes no responsibility for the issue

22 other than to just shipping it up here and if the Commission
23
24

25

wants to look into it it will look into it.
This way if we ha v-e the board say it intends to
take up an issue, well, it is taking a certairi amount of
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1

responsibility.

2

the heat for taking the issue up.

3

It is willing to take up the time and take

MR. SHAPAR:

I don't think so.

I think it depends

4

on what standard the Commission. wishes to impose.

5

example, one standard used io be this authority will be used

6 sparingly and only in exceptional circumstances.
7 present standard is that it can be raised
8

~ith

For

The

respect to

any serious issue.

9

Now., whatever standard you want to peg it at I

10

think is fine.

I think this is a Commission decision

11

obviously.

12

any othet

13

boards- to abide by it.

If you say the standard is any serious issue or
sta~dard.

you want

~o impose~

I would expect the

14

I don't think that the fact that you are saying

15

that the· board if it identifies an issue no longer can go

16

ahead without any Commission guidance and decide it only in

17

an adjudicatory context.

18

issues ~ill be raised by the boards.

19

should guide it as a matter of logic and also as a matter of

20

common sense.

21
22

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

25

I think the standards

I am sure we are talking

about the same thing.
MR. SHAPAR:

24

It means that either or more less

I think.so.

My feeling is no, no·

more issues will be raised.
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

But it seems to me that a
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lot more issues will be S€nt up here unless we sent them a
2

note and say stop sending us issues.

3

(Laughter.)

4

MR. SHAPAR:

5

g9vern that?

6

it going to be sparingly?

7

c.l.rcumstan:::es?

8
9

Is it .still going to be a serious issue?

i~sue

threshold for sending an

Is

Is it going to be exceptional

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

I would think the

up here and not taking it UPr

10

you know, unless the Commission told the board to take it

11·

up, would be a lot lower.

12
13

MR. SHAP AR::

I

re~lly

think you can control the

size of· the aperature.
COMMISSIONER .BRADFORDL

14

Well, I would have said

15

that the threshold would stay the same.

16

the rule stays the same unless we put in a different

17

standard.

18

e·

Dbn't you thirik the standard would

When we

adopt~d

That is obviously

this rule, incidentally, even

•~sparingly"

19

thoug-h we· took the word

20

explicit understanding that the practice would not change

21

because the boards all informed us that basically they were

22

taking up serious issues anyway.

23

24
25

MR.

SHAPAR:

out, it was with the

They were saying the effect of the·

rule had been ignored as it had been previously written.
COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

Well, whatever.

They may
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1

have felt that. the word "sparinglyn just meant that as long

2

as each board only took up one or two issues.

3

what was behind it, but I remember the tribute to the Under,

4

Secretary of State for .Management that he was very insistent

5

that we say that we were not changing the practice and in

6

fact the Federal Register notice says just that.

7

MR. SHAPAR:

I don't know

I think that is an important point,

8

but doesn't that really get you to the basic issue that

9

because the

boa~d

identifies an issue which no party has

10

raised why does it f

oilo~

11

goo~~dministrative

practice or anything else as long as no

12

party has raisei that issue and remembering that there would

13

be no hearing at all unless a party had raised an

14

does i t follow that because a board has raised an issue that

15

i t must be resolved in a. legal adjudicatory context?

as a matter of either logic or

16

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

17

MR SHAPAR:

~ssue~

Because everybody is there •.

Some issues may be truly legal.

18

issues may be highly technical in content.

19

really need a factual support one way or the other.

20

a complete gradation.from purely legal to a heavily

21

overloaded factual admixture.

22

why

Some

Some issues
You get

Why does it follow that because the board raised

23

it that you have to have it resolved in an adjudicatory

24

context?

25

to say, yes, it is best to h~ve the boa~d resolve this?

Why shouldn't the Commission have the flexibility
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COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:
2

Well, it only has the

flexibility of telling the board not to do it.

3

~R.

SHAPAR:

Oh, but I don't think that is a

4

realistic answer.

5

they are and you leave them in place what will happen is

6

exactly what has happened..

T

resolved is in an adjudicatory context.

MRr ROSENTHAL:

8
9

I think if you leave the rules the way

The only way they will get

Howard~s

position is that it need

not be resolved in an adjudicatory context.

Why must it be

10

is the question he poses to you.

11

question is why not?

12

there is no total imperative that these issues be considered

13

by boards rather than thrown at the feet of the Commission

14

or at the feet of the staff, the question still remains what

15

is wrong with the present system.

16

I think that a better

I mean, even if I agreed with him that

You can either say as to that again it has been

17

promiscuously employed, and there are no controls that can be

18

imposed upon that kind of· promiscuous employment, or you can

19

say that it has turned out pragmatically that the board has

20

been inquiring into issues that would have better been

21

looked at in a nonadjudicatory context.

22

of that.

23

I haven't heard any

All I hear is this argument based upon alleged

24

logic that after all there would be no hearing if there were

25

not contentions.

So if there ace contentions it must follow
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1

that the adjudicatory proceeding should be confined to those

2

contentions.

3

logical position, but it doesn't seem to me that that ought

4

/

to carry today.

5

It seems to me we ough.t to be loo king at whether

6

or not what the boards have been doing up this point has

T

created probf.ems, that this has not been a worthwhile

8

expenditure of time and it is not a

9

resolving these

10

.e.

That.is undoubtedly on the face of it a

problems~

MR. SHAPAR:

worthwh~le

If so, change

way of

it~

I think that is an excellent point.

11

I think that we ought to inquire at this point from Harold

12

Denton, since these presumably

13·

dealing with, what he thinks the contribution of the boards

14

have been in terms of the sua sponte issues that have been

15

raised .thus far.

ar~

16

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

17

(Laughter.)

18

MR. SHAPAR:

19

(Laughter.)

20

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

Harold, do you think you can

make a remark without prejudicing

22

cases?
(Laughter.)

24

MR. DENTON:

25

I didn't bring a witness.

But I did.

21

23

techinca1 issues we are

th~

staff's.position in

Well, let me come at it obliquely.

The case has supposedly been reviewed by the staff and their
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.first goal is to do a complete sort of sua sponte review of
2

the application against the regulations and we find a lot of

a

things and that is

4

done.

5
6,

it takes so long to get the review

If we had two more members from appeal board staff
sitting in on the case review we may

T

CHAIRMAN

8""

MR~

m

~hy

HENDRIE~

DENTON:

find a few more.

Who knowso

Recognizing that it needs another

review we have got the ACRS.

So the ACRS is what I

1a·

characterize as our free-formed sua sponte review· of the

11

application also.
I

12

wouldn~t

expect the. boards to have turned up a

13! Iot over the past ~ears thrbugh a sua sponte review and I
·· 14'

think. that is what the record demonstrates to me.
I have looked at the cases that we have identified

16·. and that

ar~

described here and I think the contribution of

17 safety and environmental. protection has been insignificant.
1a

At

the same

ti~e

I think the impact on the resources of the

19· staff in addressing those issues is largely insignificant
20

also.

21·

So I am not sure the issue can really be decided

22

by looking back.

If you had a board member iho had a pet

23

hobby horse he wanted to: ride in proceeding, then I might

24

have a different view of maybe the contribution or the

25

impact.

I don •t think the contribution has been very big
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1

and

-r

don't think the impact has been very

2

e.

I

big~

guess' I am bothered by the logic that says if we

3

had a hearing on one issue that that same hearing ought to

4

then bring up completely unrelated issues somehow.

5

doesn't seem the way. we odght to

6·

7

MR. COTTER:

~tructure

That

the process.

It doesn't sound like there is a

problem here to· me ..

8

MR •. SHAPAR:

9

. COMMISSIONER

It sound like there is one to mee
BRADFORD~

You all are slowly talking

10

me out of the proposition I began with.

11

it go up to the Commission. I have go accept the n6tion that

12

the process has been extensively a·bused or that adjudicatory

13

formats are necessarily the wrong place for resolving

14 sorts of
15

issues~

If in order to ha v.e

th~se

then I think I would come out much .more

reluctant •.
I am. prepared to have the Commission, as I say,

16

17

take a look at these because for one thing the adjudicatory

18~

context looks a little different when there is no party

19

sponsoring the proposition as a contention.

20

board

. 21

t~e

You have the

pursuing it and in effect assigriing tasks to the

staff and the staff reports back and other parties may

22· cross-examine or may not.
23

It is a slightly

diff~rent

adjudicatory format

24

than the one one thinks of in the context of normal

25

contentions and I don't mind taking a look at it at the
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1 · Commission level and deciding whether that is the way we
2

really want to go at it.

3

premise that the present system hasn't worked or has somehow

4

been abused by the boards.

5

I really don• t start with the

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE;

Howard, you were commenting

6

that your remarks were aimed at operating license cases.

7

Does that suggest that you would define things differently

8

if it were construction permit cases?
'

g;

MR. SHAPAR;

No.

I was going on the theory that·

10 . smaller bites are easier .to swallow ...
11

The construction permit phase is somewhat

12

differ~nt.

1~.

requests one.

14·

complications~

15

then there still has to be a hearing.

16

There you have a hearing whether or not anybody
Not only that.you have got several other
For example, if there is no contest at all

The basic issue is .whether or not the applicant's

17

evidence is sufficient and the staff's review has been

18

adequate to suppor-t the issuance of the license and that is

19· all the board has to decide.
20
21

· 22

Whereas, if i t is contested at the CP stage, then
the board has to make the final findings on all the· final
issues in the- case.

23

situation which

24

not at this time.

25

~

So you have ·got really a complex

think the Commission should address but

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

Did you mean to exclude
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amendment proceedings from either of those two hearings?
2

MR. SHAPAR:

No.

I think really the amendment

3 ·thing.has not been a problem because the scope of an
4

amendment proceeding has been the amendment itself and you

5

are not supposed to get into other issues.

6

have been times wh.en perhaps that theory has not been

7

followed in

a:

think that the amendments problem has been a really

practice~

9 significant problem.
10

I must say in all honesty I don't

In theory the scope of the amendment

hearing· is supposed to be what the amendment itself calls

11 ·for..
12

I know there

There have been problems I know.

My suggestion would be that the real issue in its

1a most dramatic highlight is at the 01 proceeding.

Besides,

14

we ara dealing with the 11 impacted cases.

This is the

15

problem that is facing the Commission now.

What the

16

Commission is struggling to do is handle that kind of a

17

situation which

18

i~

an OL problem.

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

I~

there was inclination here

19

to put different language as regards to boards' sua sponte

20

powers into the regulations of the Commission, why you would

21

have to decide whether you were talking about this as a

22

general proposition or limiting the change to OL proceedings

23

or something like that.

24

a general proposition.

25

That is, I think you would make i t

You may have to change your existing rules

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

24

1

governing construction pe,rmit proceedings if you did that.

2

As

3

existing rulesr and I have reference specifically to-section

4

2.104, in a construction permit proceeding the board has

5

certain independent responsibilities.

6

proceeding is contested or not, for example, it has to

T

determine compliance with provisions in NEPA as well as to

8

strike an ultimate NEPA balance.

I pointed out at page 2 of my memorandum, under the

~

10

No~,

Whether the

you cannot put that kind of burden on the

board or put other burdens on the board in terms of making

11- some specific findings without giving them the right to make
12

whatever inquiry that needs to be made in their judgment in.

13

order to make those findings.

14

That is the difference between a CP and an OL

15

where the board isn't called upon to make specific

16'

findings.

17

confidiance.

All it is required to do is decide the matters in·

18

MR. SHAPAR:·

It is much more complicated.

19

MR. ROSENTHAL:

It you wanted to broaden it to

W

cover CPs you would have to do something about your existing

21

rules.

22

MR. SHAPAR:

I don't think any of the material you

23

have received up to now gives· you an adequate data base for

24

the signing of the CP problem right now.

25

complicated •

It is much more

J
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MR. BICKWIT:. Mr. Chairman, on this point the sua
2

sponte rule· by its terms relates only to Ols.

3

4

5

6
7

. CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

Oh, it does?

I

hadn't realized

that.
MR. SHAPAR:

Yes. That is only. for this now

merging at this time, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

What would be the effect if the

8 language went back to the '75 phraseology?
9

MR. SHAPAR:

What the Commission said when it

10 - changed it was as Peter Bradford as said --11
1~

CHAIRMAN

HENDRIE~

I want to hear from the

practitioners~

13

(Laughter.)

14

MR. SHAPAR:. I am a

15

CLaugher.>

16

MR. ROSENTHAL:

practitioner~

You·are a practitioner.

17

never been in a proceeding yet.

18

(Laughter.)

19

MR. SHAPAR: · I will get you for that.

20

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

You have

Howard, if it turns out that my

21

adjudicatory experience, you know, in the courtroom is

22

actually more than yours

23

24
25

MR. SHAPAR:

I

g~ve

up after trying to prepare you·

as a witness, Mr. Chairman.
(Laughter.)
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CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:
2

I ask this because I have

answered queries from assorted committees of the Congress.

3

MR. ROSENTHAL:

As has been previously noted today

4

when the Commission struck the language "exceptional

5

circumstances" and "sparingly," it said that in doing so i t

6 was simply conforming to then existing

practice~

Howard

7

suggested that that meant that the boards had been acting

8

lawlessly prior to the amendment ..

9

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

10

- MR. ROSENTHAL:

It seems reasonable to me.

Well, my perspective I really

11

don't care whether the language is restored to its prior

12

form or not, No. 1 •.
No. 2, in candor,. I would have to tell you I don't

13

14

think it would make a: bit of difference in the

15

determinations by field boards as to whether it did or did

16

not raise an issue on

i~s

own initiative.

In saying that I don't mean to imply that we would

17
18

disregard those qualifications.

19

think we have observed those qualifications across the board

20

anyway •.

21

left that ap,peals boards have. been running amuck in this

22

area and seizing upon every opportunity to expend Harold

23

Denton•s resources.

24

25

I would say simply that I

I am contrary again to the impression that might be

The f1ct of the matter is, as the record reflects,
we have exercised this authority on a very small number of
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1

occasions and T w6u1d have been happy to defend our exercise

2

~n

3

prior to its 1979 amendment or to tha language of the rule

4

now.

those occasions under either the language of the rule

5

6

MR. SHAPAR:

Well, you have not run amuck, but you

haven·'t contributed anything significant to safety either.

7

KR. ROSENTHAL:

8

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

9
10

Well, that is your judgment.
Allen~

could I ask you, do

you- see the·re being a di£ference between the previous
language and the current language?
MR.

11-

ROSENTHAL~

Well, I would have to say,

12

Commissioner Ahearne, again in candor, that exceptional

13·

circumstances and sparingly is language that doesn't have

14

much content f6r me •.

15

verbiage •..

They really don't.

16

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

17

MR. ROSENTHAL:

Right.

I mean it is nice

With no practical

effect~

It is sort of like good

18

cause and what is good cause to one person may be dreadful

19

cause to another.

20
21

I don't really think that adds, to be quite frank
about it, anything at all.

22

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

Tony, what do you think would

23

happen at the board level if one went back to the '75

24

language?

25

MR. COTTER:

I would concur in what Allen said.
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These bearings are long enough and the boards aren't looking
2

for trouble.

3

responsibilities

4

is safe and that is what they are doing.

5

The boards feel very strongly their

to

determine that a given plan or activity

.As the record reflects they have raised questions

6

in less than 20 ·pare en t of all the cases.

1·

have been brief and some of them have been more substantial

8

but all of them have been because they felt they were

9

serious.

10

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

11

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

Some of those

John.
I have probably written a

12

lot on this subject.

13

little to do with the issues that are being

t4

much Commission resources were experided on it nor how

15

significant were the result of the examination.

16

more to do with what is the role of ·the hearing process and

17

what is the purpose of' the hearing process.

18

!y concern for the sua sponte role has
addr~ssed

by how

It has much·

I am not prepared to take a position today because

19

Tony is still preparing a paper addressing that issue and I

20

said I would wait.-

21

purpose of the hearing process, at least the operating

22

license or those issues, is to address these concerns that

23

the parties have raised, then I don't see that the sua

24

sponte rule fits into that.

25

But it still appears to me that if the

I do believe that if anyone, whether it is the
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staff or the board member or the Commissioner, sees a
2

serious problem, then the NRC in some form has to address

3

that problem but it doesn't fit in my concept of what the

4

hearing process is for as I am trying to think through what

5

is the process of a hearing.

6

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

7

go back to the old language.

8

of this.

9

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE;

I would.not be willing to

I worked quite hard to get rid

I s~em to recall it.

10

(Laughter.)

11

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

But furthermore, if in
~imply

12

fact we institute a process wherebT that language

13

becomes the standard which the board then meets in order to

14

refer something up to the Commission, then after all we find

15

ourselves applying the standard in deciding whether the

16

board should in fact be the ones who pursue it.

17

I certaiµly wouldn't want the boards to feel that

18

they should sparingly and in extreme circumstances only rf er

19

things up to us.

20

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

Your point.

21

Well, let me see.

We are about a half an hour or

22

40 minutes into the subject.

Would it be fair to

23

characterize where you are, Peter, by saying that you might

24

not be jubilant and enthusiastic, but yori at least would not

25

be horrified in 01 proceedings where the boards want to
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1

raise an issue on their own that i t come up.

2

I guess the configuration you would want is one in
automatic~lly

3

whicti it

4

the Commission majority takes an action to otherwise direct

5

where the

6

and tell the

Comrni~sion

do it or

ju~t

let the time run out

They could send it to the ACRS or

wherever else Howard might have had in mind.

9

(Laughter.)

10.

11

in priciple could send it to the staff

b6ards·yes~

T and let them do it.
8

goes forward with the boards unless

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:
question, Joe, about that.

Let me just ask one

When the boards

de~ide

to take

12. an issue up now do they write anytbing at that point?
13

there any sort of memorandum or opinion that issues?

14

~R.

15

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

16

17

18

·COTTER: tt becomes a board

question~

The board just frames a

question.
When the appeal board does it i t

MR. ROSENTHAL:

is in a written memorandum of about 30 pages.

19 .

(Laughter.)

20

CHAIRMAN.HENDRIE:.

21

(Laughter.)

22

MR. ROSENTHAL:

23

Is

A critical opinion.

Some people need more guidance

than others.

24

(Laughter.)

25

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

The point is that what.we
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1

would need obviously is something more or less equivalent to

2

what the board would propose to issrie

3

e%planation of why the board thought it was important.

4

5

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE;

jus~

by way of an

Y6u already do that but the

boards do not.

6

MR. ROSENTHAL;

For the appeal boards this would

T be no problem because we would write up the same kind of
8

discussion that we do now.

The bottom line would simply be

9 _ to the Commission.
10

11

COMMISSIONER GILINSKX:

after you write such a memorandum? ·

12
13:

What is the next step

MR.

ROSENTHAL~

Well, usually we call upon the

parties to do something with respect to this issue.

We

14- picked this issue up in connection with our review of the
15

initial decision in the North Anna case, for example.

16

raised turbine missiles on our own initiative and it was in

17

the course of a de-cision which was dealing with the other

18

aspects of the licensing board

19

We

dec~sion.

As I recall it, this memorandum and a letter

20

called upon the staff to provide us I think by affidavit

21

with certain information addressed to that turbine missile

22

concern.

23

the affidavit or the information we would then determine

24

what, if anything, we were going to do further with the

25

question. - That_ is the way it all got started.

We indicated in a letter that following receipt of
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CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:
2

MR. EOSENTHAL:

3

(Laughter.)

4

MR. COTTER:

.5

dne more illustration.

It is still running, isn't it?

Oh, full steam.

If i t would be of help let me give
In the Farley case, which is part of
-

6

the statistics offered by ELD, there was one intervenor with

7

three contentions.

8

in May of '74 and the intervenor dropped two' of the

~

contentions and the third one was denied in March of

10

I think the notice of hearing vas issued

1

76.

At the time the third one was denied the Board

11

then proposed a question in the· same order denying the

12

admi~sion

13

intervenor from the. proceeding..

14

steam generator tube integrity •.

15

of that contention and thereby eliminating the one
The· boa rd questioned the·

Sometime within the next 90 days the staff filed

16· an affidavit which satisfied the board and the board then
17

dismissed the proceeding.
MR. SH~PAR:

18

i~t me say if the Commission is

is

19

proceeding along the track it

proceeding, the Commission

20

may want to hear from the parties before it makes a

21

decision.

22

and the Commission turns to the various parties.

23

mi.ght say, well, this is something we missed.

24

should have picked it up.

For example, suppose the· board raises an issue
The staff

We reall.y

We didn't and the board·did and

25 ie see no ceason why it shouldn't go to an adjudicatory
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hear:ing •
.2

On the other hand, the staff might say or another

3

par:ty might say, well, we discussed this with the Commission

4

last week and we decided that we are·

5

proposed rulemaking ---

6
7

8

9
10
11

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:
re·member:· that.

gain~

into a .notice or

The Commission won't

Last man th is di ff eren.t.

MR., SHAPAR:

to

hand~e

the matter generically,

something about which the board. has no knowledge whatever.
That is why the Commission should decide it.
COM!ISSIONER BRADFORD:

When the boards are

12 considering taking som·ething up sua sponte·., do they
13
14
15

routinely request the views of the parties?
MR. ROS'ENTHAL:

As to whether it should be taken

up sua span te?

16

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

17

MR. ROSENTHAL:

Right.

No, r:eview

boar:d~

do not.

Review

18· boards are prepared to take' up issues sua sponte without
19

advising the parties in advance.

20

appeal board makes is it is not going to do anything drastic

21

to anyorie with out the parties being heard and· as far as we

22

are concerned that satisties any due

23
24
25

'MR~

process, it

i~

SHAPAR:
good

The only commitments the

proc~ss

requirement.

The only element is not just due

policy~

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

too.
Vic?
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1

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

Well, I would have the

2

boards let us know when they are going to take up such

3

issues.

4

it up.

5

I just described it a little differently.

We can then do something about it or: let them take
Well, it is very much like what Peter is proposing.

6

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

7

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

8

John?

Or are you not ready

pending that paper?

9
10

Yes.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

I really would prefer to

wait until Tony gives me his paper.

11

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

Actually the thing that

12

Peter proposes or I characterize a· little differently

13

woulan•t change the situation very much from what it is novu

14

but it would alert the Commission and we would be on a clear

15

notice.

·16

17

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

COMKISStONER. GILINSKY:

18

psychological effect here.

19

Commission.

20

.In effect that is right.
There is some

The board would be notifying the

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

Would you have there be any

21

time lapse?

22

Board is now directing the party in question, say the staff,

23

to do something?

24

25

In other words, would the notice be when the

Is that the notice that you would have?

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

I would assume there would

be some decent interval that would allow the Commission to
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stop the action --2

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

3

(La ugh ter.)

4

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

5

to proceed.

6

always is.

7

A few days anyway.

if it didn't want it

But it seems to me as a practical matter there
Nothihg happens instantly.

MR. COTTER:

The logic of that really, and I am

8

sorry; but it really escapesr

9

piece 0£ a

hearin~

It is· like breaking out a

and referring it to the Commission.

You

10

wouldn't presumably- want the boards to let you know which

11

contentions they were admitting and which ones they weren•t.,

12

13

CHAIRMAN

HENDRIE~

that for us.

14

COMMISSIONER

15

(Laugh.tee.)

16

MR •. COTTER:.

17
18

We would ask our counsel to do

BRADFORD~

Don't suggest it.

It. is the beginning of a

fragmentation of a relatively unified process.
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

It amounts to recognizing

19- that these issues are on a different footing in the
20
21

operating license area.
MR. COTTER:

But it is taking a completely

22

philosophically different view of what the Boards are doing

23

by saying that contiary to what we h~ve said in the rule we

24

are really not deligating our authority to you to conduct

25

these proceedings.

We are only going

t~

give you this much
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of the pie this month and maybe next month we will give you
2

that piece back and we will take another one.

3

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

Tony, I just say that the

4

proposition that when a board sits it sits with the full

5

authority and scope of responsibility of the Commission is

6

something that I don't agree with.

7

to Allen's for Mr. Cho which has not that kind of language

8

but the suggestion that the board process is and ought to be

9

yet another full review stage, or at least I sense that

10

I notice a memo attached

direction in there and again I don't agree with that.
If indeed the boards were sitting with the full

12

scope of responsibility of the Commission, well I guess I

13

would expect you indeed then to conduct a de novo review and

14

examine the staff, the applicant and the parties on every

15

issue that they have raised or anybody else has raised or

16

has written down in safety reports or that you can think of

1T

and i t never would end because the framework in which the

18

board's have to operate giving everybody his due crack at

19

things, hearing testimony and getting evidence appropriately

20

on the record and examining it and so on, is so much more

21

formal and cumbersome than the kind of give and taken that

22

the staff goes through in hammer out with an applicant's

23

engineers whether he needs two switches or three in this

24

system on on a plant that you couldn't get through it, not

25

one case.

It would go on forever.
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1

So, no, I don't agree that the_ boards sit there an

2

are in effect the Nuclear Regulatory Commission with all the

3

things that we are supposed to worry about.

4

MR.

5

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

6

COTTER~

-I wasn't advocating that position.

limited role than the Commission itself has.

7

MR. COTTER:

8

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

9

But it is clearly a more

I

don't question that for a minute.
Particularly in these OL cases

even with the present language of the sua sponte power the

10

board's function is to decide the matters that are in

11

con~ention,

12

serious things you

13

take those up, too, serious subjects and serious concerns

14

and so on.

15

anything about de nova review.

16

asterisk, footnote, and if theie are some really
fin~

that you can't let alone, why okay

It doesn't say now in the.sua sponte rule

So I have to say that I think because the board's

17

role is necessarily limited, p3.rticularly at -the OL stage,

18

that I am not sure I see a great damage to that role in

19

something along the lines of, you know, Vic's notice that we

20

intend to take up the following question wh-en this

21

proceeding comes up, or in another

22

to take it up and the rule says, you know,_ the Commission

23

has got five or ten days or whatever to do anything about

24

it, or otherwise you are going to take it up.

25

wa~

saying we are going

It just doesn't see to me that it does much
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violence to the process.
2

.e

MR. ROSENTHAL:

Am I correct in assuming,

3

Mr. Chairman, that none of this discussion goes to the

4

question of the authority of

5

own

6

board but have not been appealed?

7

COM~ISSIONER.

8

initi~tive

~n

appeal board to raise on its

issues that were considered by a licensing

AHEARNE:

That is correct as far as I

am concerned·.

MR- ROSENTHALs

9

Well, I just want to make that

10

clear because, one could argue in an operating license

11

proceeding that even if the issue was raised before the

-12

licensing board ---

13

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

14-

MR. ROSENTHAL:·
did~'t

If it were settled there.

--- that if the licensing board's

15

resolution of i t

16

board

17

we are not talking about that at all and that this is simply

18

the matter of an appeal or a licensing board. raising an

19

issues which was not in the proceedings-by way of contentiono

20

~etting

disturb anybody, what is the appeal

into it for.

CHAIRMAN

I just wanted to make clear that

HENDRIE~

I think that_is quite clear,

21

unless we propose to do something which has not been

22

proposed and which I don't propose which is to tell the

23

appeals board to stick to filed appeals and nothing else.

24

25

MR. ROSENTHAL:

I just wanted to make sure that

that was outside the scope of this ·inquiry.
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1.

(Laughter.)

2

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

3

You have successfully protected

that ---

4.

MR. COTTER:

5

(Laughter.)

6 ·.

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

And you ox is not beini gored.

It is outside the scope I

7. think because it is not on the table.

Log1cally I am not

8;

sure· that the si.tuation is terribly different, but let's

g,

just leave it that it is outside the scope- because we have't

10

been think about •.

MR. SHAPAR;.

11'
1Z

Maybe it is an idea whose time has

come ..

13

(Laughter.)

. 14

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

I agree with you,

Pet~r.

In

1S

vie~

16

i t might as well as not have been another item that said and

of the sorts of things that we are looking at here why

1! what about the appeals board looking at the whole
18:

the lower level.

1~

co~tinue

ca~e

at.

I haven't suggested that because I

to think t~ere is good value in what in effect is a

20 . quality assurance operation that the appeal board carries
2l

22

e

out.
Any any rate; as you say, that is sort .of another

23

subject and since it is not on the table and the table is

24

piled full, why let us just reassure Allen that we are not

25

going to take it up.
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I declare this subject.discussed for the day
woul~

2

because John

3

no particular enthusiasm for

4
5
6

like to think further and because I find
j~st

going back to 1975 wording.

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

But there may at least be

a coalition to have a notice sent to the Commission.

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

There could very well

be~

I am

7

not sure for myself.

I guess I would like to hold my own

8

vote on it for tha moment.

9

that with the best intentions in the world to maintain an

I must say that I agree with Vic

10

absolutely the same standard ---

11

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

12

13

Well, think about it on a

pilo.t basis and let's drop_ it if you don't like it.

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

that is a possibility.

T

1~

agcee with you,

15

a way so that there will be at least a few more than what

16

would otherwise have been

17

the board were going to raise on their own and carry out on

18

their own and bear the responsibility for having raised them.

19

and then for bringing them to a conclusion.

20

21

Vi~,

Well~

I think human nature· will just work in

~he

case if there were things that

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:.

Well, here you go, Victor,

you and I are trying to hasten the process and we just can• t

22 get a majority.
23

(Laughter.)

24

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

25

and I have successfully

That is right.

d~fended

I think John

your assault to bring these
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1

radical changes in the process._

2
3

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

Well, I am probably going

to be willing to go with Peter's radical changes.

4

CHAIRMAN- HENDRIE:

5

What about contentions, Len?

6

I see. That .may come more

crisply to the issue I think.

7

MR. BICKWIT:

I am perfectly happy to leave the

8

subject.

9

to it that in the past you have had some memoranda floating

10

around here with regard to the unresolved safety issues and

11

how that relates to _the sua sponte powers.

12

conceivable that some Commissioners rnigh t want to speak to

13

decisions that. have been rendered by the appeal boar:d and

14

the licensing boards on those matters.

15
16

I simply want to point out for when you come back

.It is

I will leave that to Commissioners to raise that
if they choose.

17

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

18

MR. BICKWIT:

One will.

On contentions we had come forward

19

with a proposal.

.20

knowledge there have only been two votes on it and both

21

negative.

22
23

We have had some votes on it.

To my

When I know what the proposal is I will know
whether I am enthused about that result.

24

(Laughter.)

25 -

MR. BICKWIT:

This was the proposal in SECY
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.1

e

81-111A.

2

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

3

MR. BICKWIT:

Put out for public

~bmment.

At ·the last meeting Howard agreed to

4

fur.nish some data with respect to what kind of contentions

5

have been cropping.up in recent cases and the extent to

6

~hich

7'

SECY paper •.

those· might fall under the ptoposal that was in that

We were also asked to comment on the pros and cons
e~

of dropping the escape hatch that

w~s

in our original

1~

proposal and we furnished a memo on that subject with the

11

bottom line that we still supported the retention of that

12: escape hatch •.
At this point I

~hink

there.is nothing further to

1~

be done but to declare yourselves on this or

15:

proposals.

16:

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

alternativ~

Let's recount the votes and if

tT

·r

18

send out for comment the Shapar version

haven't made it' clear I guess my inclination would be
~hich

ic

is your raised

19, ~ontention threshold without the barn door open.

20

CLaughter •. )

·21

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

Can I make a couple of

22. comments?
23

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

24

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:.

25

Please.
I notic-ed that in one of

the memos that was attached to the original SECY paper, one
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Allen~

1

from

2

keep very much in mind if we go in a direction on this.

3

it is particularly important that there be no room for doubt

4

regarding the basis on ·which the licensing board is to

5

its determination.

6

he made a point that I think that we ought to

And

mak~

I think that I have no problem with going out for

7 comment at the present time, but I think if we

w~re

to end

8

up modifying the contentions rule it ought to be very clear

9·

on-wha~

10

their decision.

11
12

basis we expect the licensing boards to be making

I

would like to publish the rule for comment with

two changes.
The first, put two alternative versions, one with

13·
~4

the escape clause in and one without it in, just to get some

15

sense of where people who would be affected by it would come

16

out·.

17

The second, I would like to have a possible
th~t

18

alternative incluied that would pick up a point

19

made in his memo.

20

out that legally more latitude can be probably afforded to

21

the technical members of the board at the contentions stage

22

of a proceeding.

23

incorporate the suggestion allowing the technical members to

24

exercise a greater degree of

25

Len

On page 6 6f his original memo he points

He pointed out that the draft rule doesn't

technica~ j~dgments.

I would prefer to have a rule going out for
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1

·e

comment that at least has an alternative ~hat would allow

2 ·that •.
3

MR. BICKWIT:

I just want to add that I wouldn't

4

advise the Commission to adopt this rule in this form or any

5

of the alternatives suggested at this time.

6

is simply that you

T
8

Our suggestion

out for comment.

go

In part my reservation sterns from the fact that I
am still unclear ·of the extent to which contentions are

9 being raised· which can upon quick analysis· be determined to
10

be frivolous or obviously non-starters •.

11

. The ultimately recommedation coming from our

12 off ice will depend on the answer tb that question which we
13

don't now have •.

14

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

Let me answer that.

I have

15

tried in many places in ma.ny ways to continue to make the

16

point.

17

propose for some time have to do with a concept of what the

18

hearing process should be, and it isn•t meant to say well,

At least my proposals that I have been trying to

19 here was this problem which clearly is there and there is
20
21

egregious behavior and therefore.

That is not the purpose.

The fundamental purpose is trying to outline at

22

least for one person what the role should be and how.the

23

process should· run.

24

consistent with that •.

25

So these proposals seem to me to

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

So you would go out with
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alternatives a.s

aj

justed.

2

Peter?

3

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

4

~limination

I don't know, do I have a vote, Peter?
Yes.

The process of

would tell you whether _it is a n~gative vote.

5

(Laughter.)

6

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

l

7

me in on the shades of meariing.

8

and I probably got yours, too.

thought maybe you could fill
For some teason I got Vic's
Oh, yes, I do have

yours~

I

9. am sorry •.
10

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

11

CHAIRMAN

12

HENDRIE~

Three of the four parts.

.Peter's view is that if he is

going to look at threshold content'ions, and this is·

1a .consistent with a view you have had for some time that on
.

.

14

many of these issues you would propose to discuss them in

15

the context of an overall review of the licensing process.

16

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

17

perspective on intervenor funding in 1977.

is

(Laughter.)

19

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

20

It is not unlike your

I have taken the same view

myself on other things.

21

Vic, could you amplify?

22

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

Well,

let's see, as I

23. remember there were three four points in the proposal.
24

CHAIRMAN.

25

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

HENDRIE~

Four points and then a loophole.
What I saJd there was that
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I thought there may be some benefit in requiring that
2

contentions be supported with whatever factual material

3 • participants either were relyifig on or intended to rely on
4

but I wouldn't have the board rule on the merits at that

5

point.

6

First of all, there is a certain amount of

7

discipline involved, which I think is useful, in requiring

8

to lay out the basis on whic;;h you are making a contention- or

9

int end to make a contention.

10
11
12

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

least indicate the source·

~t

documents.
COMKISSIONER GILINSKY:

£ight..

I mean it is the

13· same benefit. that you get· ifi requiring a graduate student to
14
15

have a research plan or whatever.
The other point, it

seem~d

to me, was it signaled

16

to some extent to other participants what the basis of the

17

contention is or what information the participant intended

18

to rely on and that may be of some benefit.

19

I

w~s

persuaded that it was not a good idea to.

20

rule on the merits at that point and to look to the

21

disposition process for that.

22
23
24

25

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

summ~ry

Do you want.comment on the

practicality, pros, cons and something else of Vic's?
MR. BICKWIT:

I think it is helpful as against the

alternative of doing nothing.

Obviously I don't think i t
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e

1

goes far enough to deal with a problem which I have admitted

2

we can't document to the extent that I

3

document it.

4

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

would like to

Well, it wasn't clear to

5

me that the suggestions were really going to lead to

6

procedural improvement.

I mean the idea of actually ruling

T on the merits of the contention to that point.
8

get yourself snarled at that point and the board may end up

9

having to deal on complex questions without having very much

10

9·

You may just

information to work with.

11

I don't think that there are a lot of issues on

12

which a board can just, you know, rule from the bench and

13

say, you know, that violates· the second law of

14

thermodynamics or whatever.

15

very many of those.

16

MR. BICKWIT:

I just don't think there are

I don•t know the answer to

~hat

17

question and I have not been able to get the answer to that

18

question.

19

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

And I am puzzled by the

20

arguments on how difficult it is to deal with what seemed to

21

be trivial issues at the summary disposition stage.

22

is very hard to deal with then they are not that trivial.

23

You know, you can't have it both ways.

24

25

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

If it

Well, it depends upon the

criteria that are applied for what must be shown in order to
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1

get rid of an issue.
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

2

Well, it seems to be

~

unlikely that an issue that takes hundreds of hours of staff

4

time is something that someone sitting on the board can just

5

resposibly dismiss offhand.

6

· MR.SHAPAR:.

Well, it s·hows that ther.e is no

T genuine issue of fact and the rule requires affidavits.
8

You

have to get technical. people •.
COMMISSIONER

GILINSKY:~

So it may involved less

10

timer but if i t is hundreds of hours of staff time, it is

11·

going to be some not inconsequential fraction of the board's

12 time..

You know, it isn •t the kind· of thing you can just

1a look at and say
1~

~his·is

ridiculous.

You know, it is

antigravity or something.

15

MR.

SHAPAR~

I think that is a good point, but I
i~

16

think one has t6 understand that

17

document you are looking at to answer that question. If You

18

are looking at the f'irst document that. came in, let's say by

19 an
20

21

iterven~r,

depends on which

then it. may not be as difficult to reach the

conclusion tha.t you have just suggested.
On the other hand, if we follow our existing

22

practice, and I am not advocating we shouldn't, if that

23

initial document·gets refined, then I would fully agree that

24

there are going to be very few that are going to be thrown

25

out under the new'sfandard.
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1

·e

In other words, the first contention that comes ih

2

is very often in very rough shape.

3

practice is to have the intervenor work with the staff to

4

refine that rather rough contention.

5

The Commission's present

Now, the first initial rough contention may very

6

well be easy to throw out depending on what standard you

7

want to use.

8

of negotiation and it is refined the second or third time,

On the other hand, after it reaches the point

9· then I think I would fully agree with what you said that

10
11

there are very few of them that will be thrown out.
MR.

ROSENTHAL~

The advantage, if I understand

12 your correctly, of giving the boartl the power to throw them
13

orit on the merits of the inception ig that it gets rid of

14

those peopl~ who althou~h they may have a substantial

15· concern are inartful in the manner in which they express
I~

16

their concern.

17

would be immunized from being bounced out summarily.

18

they go through the refinement process it

MR. SHAPAR:

19 ·information.

I was only giving factual

You are the only one up to now who has

20

expressed an opinion.

21·

(Laughter.)

22

MR. ROSENTHAL:

23

asking whether

th~t

It is not opinion at all.

I am

is what follows from what you are saying.

24.

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

25

COMMI~SIONER

AHEARNE:

An· inference perhaps.
Or what

~ould

follow is
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1

that the initial presentation of the question can be

2

dismissed but if given technical assistance that that

3

in~tial

4

way based upon working with someone who has a lot of

5

knowledge.

question can then be turned or modified_in such a

It reminds me very much of some years ago there

·6

T .was a gentleman who was described as having been able to
8

desigri a nuclear weapon without any

9

knowledge.

knowledge~

He had

All he had was access to two people to ask

10. questions of.
~nswers~

And all they qould give

hi~

11

or no

12

were- very experienced in designing· weapons..

was basically yes

The two people happened to be people who
And certainly

1a after asking a lot of .questions he finally ended up with,
~~

yes, here is how you

c~n

design a nuclear weapon.

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

You will also find in due time

16

whether the refining process meets all the requirements of

17

the current law, and it if it does not, why I will be

18

passing among you with a hat.

19

(Laughter.)

20

Th~re

2:1

are not the

vot~s

here to go out for comment

on any verl$ion of this thing.

22

MR. BICKWIT:

Mr. Chairman?

23

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

Yes.

!

MR. BICKWIT:
25

I think that is correct, but you

might want to put to th& Commission the proposition of going
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1

out with alternative versions listing the various

2

alternatives proposed.

3

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

4

COMMISSIONER

5

Including?
Including the Gilinski

BRADFORD~

version and your version.

6

CHAI~MAN

7

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

8

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

I

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

It wouldn't change my

9

MR. BICKWIT:
correct
(Laughter.)

15

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

17

18
19

20

am disinclined to do

As I said,· I thought you were

14

16

I would support that.

position •

12
13

And Vic'so

that.

10

11

HENDRIE:

Before I leave this subject let

me inquire about Vic's thought.
COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

The short insert for the

policy s ta temen t?
CHAIRMAN HENDRIE;
policy statement.

No.

I am about to turn to the

This is still on contentions.

21

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD;

22

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE;

Okay.

Vic said he wouldn't raise the

23

threshold but he would think maybe people_ raising

24

contentions ought to indicate that

25

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

The second paragraph.
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1

2

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

the sources they

Yes.

intend to rely upon to make the case and so on.

3

MR.

BICKWIT~

May I just ask on that, what happens

4

if the intervenor doesn't set for the facts on which he

5

bases his contention and the sources or documents which he

6

used.

7

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

Then we are back in the

8 · policy statement and he has missed the hearing obligation
9 and the board has to decide what to do with it.

e·-

10

MR •. BICKWIT:

11

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

That would be my concept •

. 12

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

ft seems reasonable.

13

I

hadn't thought about it to tell you the. truth.
CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

14
15

Is that your concept?

I thought we would.throw him

out.

16

(Laughter.)

1T

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

Then what flows from that

18 would mean thai this then would tiave to be, and it probably
19 would have to be anyway, namely, a change in the rules.
20

21

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:
weaken his position.

22

MR. SHAPAR:

23

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

24

MR. BICKWIT:

25

I guess I thought it would

specific~lly

You would need a change in the rule.
Yes.

Would you want to provide

that it would not be the ba~is for denying a
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1
2

contention?

I think that is your concept.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

I haven't carried it

3

through to that point.

4

absolutely refuse to state any basis on which you have made.

5

this contention then you votildn't

6

requirements of the Commission.

7

MR. SHAPAR:

8
9
10
11

It seems to me if you just

b~

conforming to the

The present rule does require that he

state a basis and is grounds to throw him out.
COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

Right.

So this would be,

too, and this puts a more specific requirement on him.
MR. ROSENTHAL:

It is just tightening up the basis

12

for the requirement.

13

failure to meet the basis requirement as presently

14

int ecpreted •-

~5

MR. COTTER:

We have thro'Wn out intervenors for

My preliminary examination indicates

16

that we throw out 50 percent of the contentions when we

17

first look at them.

18
19
20

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

A lot of that is because

they are challenges to the rule.
MR. COTTER:

I haven't worked out the

21

percentages.

22

reason is because they can be consolidated.

23

that many of them are dropped.

24

25

That is one major reason.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

The second major
A third one is

I can't find your

proposal, Len, but I thought I was picking up three out four
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parts of the proposal.
2

·e

That is right.

MR. BICKWIT:

One of the reasons

3

for the first three is to judge whether a genuine issue Of

4

material fact has been put forward.

5
6

As I understand what you are trying to do,

is

not to throw out the contention on the basis of the failure

7 to do this right.
8

9

~t

I don't know.

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

I don't want the thing

dealt with on the merits at that point, but if you don't

10

meet your obligations in laying out what the Commission

11

expects you to lay out then that would be grounds for being

12

thrown out.

13'

MR. BICKWIT:

I see.

So you must set forth facts

14 and documents
15

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

That you have or intend to

16 obtain.
17

18

MR. BICKWIT:

--- and documents and sources which

you have or you intend to obtain.

It is a different

19 proposal from what I thought it was and I think it moves
20

things along not as far as I would move them, but I think it

21

has more significance that I thought it had.

22

MR. SHAPAR:

23

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

24

MB. SHAPAR:

25

MR. ROSENTHAL:

I think it could be a big help.
Compared to the present basis?

Yes, compared to the present basis.
The difference being what?
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MR. SHAPAR: .The difference being that almost no

1

2

basis is stated now.

3

4

MR. BICKWIT:
facti,

s~urces

5

docu~ents.

MB. ROSENTHAL:

a· the
7

or

indi~idual

There is no requirement to set forth

I don't know how you·would treat

that comes in and pushes biomass and alleges

certain facts and points to Project

Indepe~dence~

8,

COMMISSIONER AHEARNEL

9-

MR .. ROSENTHAL: - It seemed -to me 'under Commissioner

1~

Gilinskr'~

11

over the threshold-.

12

You would let him in.

standard that that would be enough to get him

COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

W'e preferred to let him in

13 _ before.
14

COMMISSIONER CILINSKY: - This wasn't designed to

15

deal with that case or with any other specific cases.

It

16

seemed- to me as a general matter it is useful to have as

17 much laid out as can be laid out at that point.
18

MR. ROSENTHAL:

19

it isn't gtiing to change

Right.
th~ngs

But I just was suggesting
in that case, and I didn't

20 _want - to raise specific cases either e-xcept that that seems
21

22
23
24

25

to have been the case which triggered this whole exercise.
COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

No.

I think that that case

ended up being a flash poiht but it,didn't trigger it.
MR. ROSENTHAL:

It wouldn't have changed the

result in that case with this proposal as I understand it.
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COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:
CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

Right.

Do you think it is worth trying

3 ·to draft some language?
4

MR. BICKWIT:

5

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

6

I do.
Well, the language is

ba.sically what he has there.

T

COMMISSIONtR AHEARNE:

I will point out,

Joe~

that

· ~ my vote would. ~nly be for go{ng out for comment if the other

a alternatives were included.
CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:
1l

in.clined to stand?

12:

e

Peter, where would you be

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

·r

have no difficulty with.

13; something based on Victor•s second paragraph, but that is. as
l4c

far as I would go •.

15.:

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

But you would not be inclined

16

to go out with a set of alternatives for comment as John

17

would?

18'

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

19·

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

20·. anything?

No, really not.

Do you

21

'
MR. SHAPAR:

22

MR. BICKWIT:

23

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

~eallr

think it is worth

Yes.
I do, too.
Why don't you just read

24

those parts of the proposal fhat would stay so we

25

clear idea.

ha~e
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1

MR. SHAPAR:

I think the comments will come

2

though that it is not.

3

MR. BICKWIT:

4

COMMISSIONER GILINSKY:

5

b~ck

Do you want me to read the proposal?
Yes, just a couple of

paragraphs of it.

MR. BICKWit:

6

There is a reference ifi the rules to

7

the filing of a supplement to your petition to intervene

8

which sets forth contentions.

9

particular prooosal is to· that supplement.

10

It says:

The reference in this

"The supplement must set forth a concise

11

statement of the facts supporting each contention together

12

with references to the written doc·uments and other

13

Lnformation relied upon to show the existence of such

14

facts-

A party may as t6 a particular contention of a

15. petitioner" -- well, I

think you have to fix that.

16

r think that is really the essence of your

17

proposal • . I don't think it would have to be further

18

specified but the understanding would be that if you failed

19

to set forth a concise statement of facts with these.

20

references that your

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

21
22

~ontention

would not-be admitted.

Why don't you frame something

along that line and let us look at it at a future meeting.

MR. BICKWIT:

23
24

whilew

25

forward .•

Now we have been here quite a

I am .not sure we are in much position to stagger
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Have Commissioners has a chance to thumb through
2
3

4

Len's rewrite?
COMMISSIONER AHEARNE:

A chance is the right way

of. describing it.

5

(Laughter.)

6

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:

7·

8
9

a chance, I haven't ---

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:.

And having had the chance have

they done so •.

10

(Laughter~)

11

COMMISSIONER

t2·

CHAIRMAN

13

COMKISSIONER BRADFORD:

14.

15
16

I

am in favor of time for

(Laughter •. )
. CHAJ;.RMAN HEN.DRIE;.
t~e·

18 ·

but at this hour ---

21

All in favor say Aye.

a· chance to read ·it.

conclusion to

20

I skimmed it.

AHEARNE~

HENDRIE~

1T

19

Whether or not I. have had

If we had had a more rapid

other discussions I could

COMMISSIONER BRADFORD:
affirmation of some

go

through it,

You still have got an

sort~

CHAIRMAN HENDRIE:

Yes, we still got affirmations

22

and I have got to off and I hope you will come along and we

23

have got to fix agendas •.

24

for the afternoon.

25

PUt.ltlMMI }ilk!"'

So we are not about.to be through

•ii:

I

guess I will call it quits on
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1

this subject at this time.

2

will be the policy statement.

3
4

The riext time we go around it

(Whereupon, at 4:30 p.m., the meeting concluded.}

* * *

5
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9·

24
25

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY, INC,
400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

l

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

This is to certify that the attached proceedings before the
COMMISSION MEETING

in the matter of:

Public Meeting - Di.scusston o:e Rev.tsed L;Lcens:)::ng
procedures
Dat e o f Pr o c e e d i n g :
A,p :r i 1 2 3 , 19 81

Place of Proceeding:

c.
__ ____________
__

Was·h.tngton,
........ D.

~----....;..~

were held as herein appe2rs, and that this is the original tr:nscript
thereof for the file of the Commission.
·

Mary

C~

Simons

Official Reporter (Typed)

Official

